To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia
Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I have been living overseas for nine years, and am privileged to be a dual-citizen, seeing as my father is American. After finishing high school in Canberra, I decided to pursue a tertiary education in the United States, due in part to the plethora of academic programs and choices presented here. Unlike the Australian system, I actually had a choice of what I wanted to study, as opposed to having a test score determine my fate. Additionally, the career opportunities presented to me after obtaining a degree were far more attractive than what I would have encountered in Australia. 

It is true – the smarter Australians are seeking opportunities overseas, due to more educational choices, more lucrative employment opportunities, lower taxes, and hence more disposable income. Fortunately, I was handed these opportunities on a platter due to my dual-citizen status, however it seems that only a handful of regular, everyday Australians have the opportunity and/or financial means to reside, study, and work overseas. Given the number of citizens living overseas, it appears that the small number who do have the means to live and work outside Australia, are doing so with few regrets.

I’m now slowly building a successful career in the field of Logistics, thanks in part to the BS degree I earned with a concentration in Logistics; an area of study that was not even offered at mainstream Australian universities when I graduated high school in 1994. If Australian businesses want to be at the forefront of international trade (as they should want to given the new U.S.-Australia Free Trade Agreement) then they need to lobby Australia’s universities to offer cutting-edge courses and programs on par with those offered in the United States, Canada, and the U.K. If they don’t, then talented young Australians will continue to pursue opportunities to study overseas. That in itself may not be a bad thing, but the incentives to remain overseas compound over time, and ultimately lead to many students not coming home after graduation.  

The United States may be a lot of things…good and bad, but one thing that it does better than Australia is reward talent. Hard work and proven ability pays off in this country. In the United States as well as other countries, high achievers are NOT knocked down for standing out in the crowd (tall poppy syndrome); people are presented opportunities based on what they know, NOT who they know; and people are NOT taxed to death on everything imaginable. Success is rewarded, and until this thought process changes in Australia, talented citizens will continue to seek opportunities overseas.

Thankyou for allowing this forum to give expatriates a voice.

Sincerely,

Dave Mincey

Houston, Texas

